NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF INSURANCE LEGISLATORS

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF MODIFYING THE STANDARD NONFORFEITURE LAW FOR FIXED ANNUITIES TO ADJUST THE GUARANTEED MINIMUM INTEREST RATE

Adopted by the NCOIL Life Insurance Committee on November 21, 2002.

Adopted by the NCOIL Executive Committee on November 22, 2002.

Whereas interest rates are at or near historic lows and are likely to remain so for the foreseeable future and 

Whereas the Standard Nonforfeiture Law for Fixed Annuities in a majority of states mandates a 3 percent minimum guaranteed interest rate for fixed annuities and

Whereas this rate was determined approximately twenty-five years ago when interest rates were substantially higher than 3 percent and 

Whereas many of the current investments of life insurers do not provide yields sufficient to support a 3 percent guarantee and 

Whereas sound asset management dictates that insurers tie the interest rates they pay to what they can earn in the marketplace and 

Whereas the prevailing interest rate environment has limited the availability of certain product designs and other valuable consumer benefits and

Whereas the National Association of Insurance Commissioners recognized the consumer, insurer and financial concerns created by the prevailing interest rate environment and voted to support an interim reduction of the minimum guaranteed rate to 1.5 percent while it develops a long-term solution and 

Whereas fourteen (14) states have already amended their laws to reduce the minimum guaranteed interest rate on fixed annuities to 1.5 percent and

Whereas a significant number of state legislatures will be considering similar legislation during their 2003 sessions and 

Whereas the members of these legislatures may be looking for guidance on this question and

Whereas the National Conference of Insurance Legislators fully recognizes the importance of a financially strong life insurance industry to the American economy and to consumers who rely on the industry to protect their well-being and that of their families and

Whereas the Life Insurance Committee of the National Conference of Insurance Legislators has considered the issue of minimum guaranteed interest rates for fixed annuities and has recognized the need for immediate relief while a long-term solution is developed

Now, therefore, be it resolved that the National Conference of Insurance Legislators endorses and supports legislation that provides for an interim reduction to 1.5 percent of the minimum guaranteed interest rate for new, individual fixed annuity contracts for a period not to exceed two years from the date of adoption of this resolution.

Be it further resolved that the National Conference of Insurance Legislators encourages the National Association of Insurance Commissioners to develop on an expedited basis a long-term solution to this issue.
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